

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1Y Tele: 01902 558940 email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Headteacher: Miss Sharma Assistant Headteacher: Mrs Bellenger

Spring 3	15th February 2019
----------	--------------------

Dates for your diary	Please make a note of these
Monday 25/2/19	Return to school - 8:55am
Monday 25/2/19	Y2 & Y6 Parent SAT's meeting - 5:00pm
Wednesday 10/4/19	Year 2 Parent Assembly
Friday 12/4/19	Break-up for Easter holidays
Monday 29/4/19	Return to school - 8:55am
Thursday 2/5/19	School closed to pupils - election day
Monday 6/5/19	School closed - Bank Holiday
Week of 13/5/19	Year 6 SAT's Week
Friday 24/5/19	Break-up for half-term
Monday 3/6/19	Return to school - 8:55am
Friday 28/6/19	School closed to pupils - Inset Day
Friday 19/7/19	Break-up for Summer holidays
Monday 22/7/19	Inset Day

SAT's revision books - Year 2 and Year 6 revision book orders need to be placed and paid for by Monday 25th February. Other year group books will be made available at the beginning of next half-term.

Spelling lists for Year 1 to Year 6 are now available on the school website.

Attendance at Wood End - as you are aware attendance is monitored at school. Please support us with reaching our target of 96%. How did your child's class do?

Attendance for week : 28th January	Attendance for week : 4th February
Nursery am - 76.6%	Nursery am - 80.2%
Nursery pm - 81.4%	Nursery pm - 74.2%
Reception - 92.0%	Reception - 93.3%
Year 1 - 85.5%	Year 1 - 90.3%
Year 2 - 94.0%	Year 2 - 97.3%
Year 3 - 89.0%	Year 3 - 89.7%
Year 4 - 96.8%	Year 4 - 94.8%
Year 5 - 98.7%	Year 5 - 100.00%
Year 6 - 95.5%	Year 6 - 94.2%
School Total - 91.7%	School Total - 92.4%

Dear parents/carers,

Thank you to all the parents that attended parents' evening on Monday.

Our parent meeting for Year 2 and Year 6 SATS's testing will be held on Monday 25th February at 5:00pm. Please try to attend if possible.

I hope that you all have a restful halfterm.



## **Parent Information Sessions**

I reported to you earlier in the term that I was concerned that some parents had reported, through the questionnaire, that they did not have a clear understanding how their children were achieving and progressing.

We recently held Parent Information Sessions and although only 20% of parents were able to attend these sessions, I am pleased that the significant majority now feel that they have a clearer understanding.

Y6 SAT's - Week commencing Monday 13th May

Y2 SAT's - Will be held during the month of May

Year 1 Phonics check - Week commencing 10th June

More information on SAT's testing will be given at the meeting organised for **Monday** 25th February at 5:00pm



**RED** Comic Relief - we will be selling red noses at school. They cost £1.25 each.

World Book Day - we will be celebrating World Book Day towards the end of March with lots of reading activities. These activities will not involve dressing-up. More information will follow after half-term.